LAKEVILLE LAKE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

Regular Meeting – April 26, 2022
Addison Township Complex
President Wayne Hodges called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  The pledge of allegiance was conducted. Roll was called and Board member attendance was as follows:

Officers






Directors

Wayne Hodges, President (2021) - Present

Gerard Wrobel (2021) - Present
Chris Tanana, Vice President (2020) - Present 

Paul Carthew (2021) - Excused
Jeff Banaszynski, Secretary (2020) - Present

Tom Maleszewski (2020) - Present



Paul Hosner, Treasurer (2021) - Present
          

Marc Van Hoogstraat (2020) - Present







Michael Bartlett (2020) - Present
Approval of Agenda

- Jeff Banaszynski moved to approve the agenda and Chris Tanana seconded the motion. The agenda was approved.

Announcements

- Wayne Hodges informed the group of the Addison spring clean up on May 6th and a No-Haz events April 30 and June 4th. Wayne mentioned recent Riparian articles covering riparian rights, water level maintenance and wake boat impact on shorelines. Information was shared on a shrink wrap recycling program. 

Approval of Minutes
 - Minutes for the February 22, 2022 meeting were presented for approval. Tom Maliszewski asked if there was new information on State grant money and was told there wasn't. Paul Hosner moved to approve the minutes and Marc Van Hoogstraat  seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.
Treasurers Report

- Paul Hosner reported account balances were $5801.00  and $680.20. 
Mechanical Harvesting Update

- Jeff Banaszynski reported the 2021 season actuals came in at $25,000 compared to the $58,550 budget and indicated proposing a carryover budget for this season. Jeff stated that he expected to have access to the North off-load site again this season and had two employees lined up. Jeff indicated that the program would operate as it had last year. 

Wayne Hodges reiterated the importance of finding a off-load site for the future.
2021 Chemical Weed Treatment 

- Wayne Hodges indicated that he expected Savin to survey the lake in early May and make treatment plans based on their findings. Wayne stated that $32,000 was budgeted. The first treatment is expected prior to Memorial Day. Wayne reported that we were in the third year of a Procella Cor application which appears to be very effective. 
Marine Patrol
- Gerard Wrobel reported that out of 204 property owners, 14 had contributed so far totaling $3000. $1600 was leftover from last year. A fund raiser is planned at the Celtic Knot. $6000 would be needed for the season.
 Wayne Hodges reminded the group that this is an election year and suggested encouraging representatives to support County and Township funding for the marine patrol.

 Goose Busters
- Marc Van Hoogstraat indicated the nest destruction part of the program was approved and would be conducted in the next week. Adult relocation will not happen because of Avian Flu. Sue James asked if new eggs were laid when old ones were taken and was told they weren't.
MLSA Conference
- Wayne Hodges stated that Chris Tanana would be attending.  Wayne suggested asking other lake representatives about Starry Stonewort, Procella Cor, boat wash stations and wake boat impact on shoreline erosion. 
Hard Copy Reduction

- Jeff Banaszynski moved to request a Member vote at the June meeting to reduce the hard copy distribution of newsletters and notices in favor of e-mail. Chris Tanana seconded the motion. A roll vote was requested resulting in unanimous board approval.
Liability Insurance
- Jeff Banaszynski moved to separate the liability insurance policies for the LRA and LLPOA and pay for the LLPOA policy from the Education Fund. The amount would be $878. Marc Van Hoogstraat seconded the motion. A board vote showed all in favor.

2022 Board Seat Elections
- Wayne Hodges asked to poll expiring seat holders relative to their interest in running for re-election to satisfy requests for advanced member notice. Jeff Banaszynski indicated he felt there was no need to do that and suggested we continue to accept nominations at the June meeting.
Public Forum
- Tom Maliszewski indicated that the DNR planned to stock Walleye this year and that surveys showed an increase in the size of the panfish.

- Wayne Hodges reported that reduction of invasive weeds was showing a return of native weeds in the lake.
Paul Hosner moved to adjourn. Jeff Banaszynski seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
The next meeting is scheduled 7:30p.m. June 28, 2022 at the Township complex.
